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Communications

Internal Communications:

There has been significant activity over the last 3 months around internal communications.  Key manager sessions have been rolled out, which involved CMT members, Assistant Directors and managers at grades 6, 7 and 8.  The sessions have looked at how the public sectors in Suffolk will be different going forward and more importantly, how services will be delivered differently in the future, focussing on the transformation programmes, partnership working and the financial challenge.  The sessions have also been an opportunity for managers to feedback the issues they face on a daily basis and to have an open conversation about the challenges and opportunities for Suffolk County Council as we move forward.
Sessions have been very well received by front line managers, with many ideas and opportunities being fed back to the senior management team.  Alongside the Key Manager sessions, a Senior Manager forum was held separately, focussing on the need to deliver services differently across the county. 

Work on upgrading the Suffolk County Council website is underway – a key part of this work will be to improve the content of the site and deliver a more effective service to our customers.  At the same time, work will be undertaken across service areas and directorates to identify areas in which we can use technology to deliver more effective and more efficient services that meet resident’s needs.  For example, reporting pot holes and receiving updates electronically.

A central part of Raising the Bar communications plan is to engage with parents, giving them access to key information they need to make decisions around their child’s education.  As part of that, we have begun a series of double page spreads in conjunction with the East Anglian Daily Times concentrating on specific areas of the Raising the Bar agenda each time.


Economic Development

Renewable Energy Sector:

The East Anglia One wind farm project received development consent on the 18th June.  It is the largest round 3 offshore wind project to be approved so far in the UK, with up to 240 turbines to be installed, it is a massive project and will provide enough electricity to meet the demands of 820,000 homes.  Subject to a final investment decision in 2016, construction would be due to start in 2017.

The project provides a major business opportunity for local companies through the supply chain and also for our ports in terms of the operations and maintenance of the turbines. The project will take 3 years to construct and will have a 20 year operation and maintenance phase.  Suffolk County Council will be working with its partners to try and ensure as much of the supply chain and operation spin-offs are capitalised locally.  This will include working with East Anglian Offshore Wind and local schools and colleges to make sure that the local community have the skills required to benefit from the job opportunities that will be generated.

Agri-Tech Sector

The Eastern Agri-Tech Growth Initiative operates across Suffolk, Norfolk and Cambridgeshire. It is intended to provide a significant boost to our regional food production, agriculture and research cluster by investing in agricultural research and development, innovation and training.  There is £2.5m of funding available to support agri-tech related businesses throughout the area and five Suffolk businesses already have applications in the pipeline for grants totalling over £100,000 that will support jobs and growth. The fund is managed by the Greater Cambridge, Greater Peterborough Local Enterprise Partnership (LEP) and has received support through New Anglia Local Enterprise Partnership.  It provides an excellent example of the collaborative work taking place between the two LEP’s that cover our county.

Economic growth in non-metropolitan Britain

Suffolk County Council has submitted responses to the All Party Parliamentary Group Inquiry "What Should Ambitious Growth Deals for Counties Look Like?" and to the Local Government Association’s “Independent Commission on Economic Growth and the Future of Public Services in Non-metropolitan Britain”.  Our evidence makes the case that the current policy agenda is too narrowly focussed on the major cities and does not recognise the economic contribution or diversity of counties such as Suffolk.  Measures that we have called for to support non-metropolitan economies include:

· Greater financial independence and fiscal devolution
· Greater autonomy over investment in areas such as skills and transport
· Greater investment in our local growth programmes and more clarity over existing funding streams

These are all in line with the case we have made in the New Anglia LEP Strategic Economic Plan; the Suffolk Growth Strategy and the Greater Ipswich City Deal.

Policy Development

Transformation Challenge Award & Two Tier Working

Suffolk County Council continues to develop its collaborative approaches with its partners.

As part of the New Local Government Network’s (NLGN) ongoing research into the future of two tier working, Deborah Cadman and the Chief Executive of Babergh and Mid Suffolk District Councils have contributed to a collection of essays that can be viewed on the NLGN website: http://www.nlgn.org.uk/public/. The collection was published as information for the NLGN’s two tier futures summit in early July. This thinking also provided the foundation for Suffolk’s Expression of Interest to the Department of Communities and Local Government’s Transformation Challenge Award: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/transformation-challenge-award-and-capital-receipt-flexibility-2014-to-2016-prospectus.
The Expression of Interest was jointly submitted by all Suffolk local authorities and the Police. If the Expression of Interest is successful partners will be invited to submit a formal bid by 1st October 2014.

Suffolk Better Broadband

The Suffolk Better Broadband Programme continues to progress very well.  We have now served over 35,000 premises towards our 100,000 premise target which achieves the 85% coverage across the county.  Phase three of the eight fibre rollout phases is now completed, and areas of new coverage will be notified in the next couple of weeks.  We are also finalising the target areas for phase four, and will produce a newsletter sharing these locations in the next week or two.
In addition to our existing plans, we are also progressing a procurement process to add further coverage to the county.  We have been offered additional funding by government to increase our coverage target from 85% to around 95% by the end of 2017, this is in line with national policy.  As with the first round of procurement, Suffolk are leading the way nationally, and will be the first county to process under the second round of funding.  We expect this procurement process to conclude in September, and should we be successful in signing a contract, will share the detail of this immediately.

The Broadband website and email address continues to be popular, and the team are attending around three community briefings a week, explaining the process and encouraging communities to share the message and get online.
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